RELEASE IN PART B6

B6

From: Sent:		@clintonemail.com> uary 21, 2011 8:49 AM		
To:	'millscd@st		umiesia u	
Subject:	Re:	Public Diplomacy Com	IIIISSIOII	•
What can we do about	this?			
Original Message -				
From: Mills, Cheryl D < To: H	WillsCD@state.gov>			
Sent: Sun Jan 16 12:09:	10 2011		•	
	Public Diplomacy Com	ımission		
Fyi				
· y·		,		•
		•		
From: Samuelson, Heat To: Mills, Cheryl D	her F			
Cc: Toiv, Nora F; Gelbe	r. Ethan M			
Sent: Sun Jan 16 09:59:	-			V.
Subject: Pub	lic Diplomacy Commiss	sion		
			•	
Cheryl,			•	
•	•		•	
			N	
•	blic Diplomacy Advisor		nnounced their intent to non ber However, the WH has	
the authorization for thunder the CR, it was "b	ne Committee expired by de-facto" re-authoriz	on October 1, 2010, beca zed until March 4th. If	al confirmation from Pat Ken ause the Committee was re- no funding is authorized in a arch 4th, then the Committe	funded by Congress a 2nd CR or omnibus
H called Sen. Kerry and	Sen. Lugar's offices, b	ooth who said they are fir	ne with the nominations goir	ng forward even

UNCLASSIFIED U.S. Department of State Case No. F-2014-20439 Doc No. C05786150 Date: 02/29/2016

though the authorization has not been sorted out, understanding the importance of public diplomacy initiatives to this

administration. I relayed this to PPO, but they still are holding.

B6

While the general consensus appears to be that it will likely be re-funded, Sen. Boxer's office (who was supportive of in this role) is saying chances are only 50/50 and others have mentioned that Sen. Coburn may block it.
I will keep you posted on this, but wanted to get it on your radar in case he calls S about it as well.
Many thanks.
Heather